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Summary:-

The Council considered report CE 35/07 at its meeting on 11 September 2007 and resolved to receive an update on enhanced two-tier working at this meeting.

The purpose of this report is therefore to update members on the work of the City Council’s Member/Officer Working Group & the Cumbrian Local Authorities Strategic Board (CLASB).

Recommendation:-

It is recommended that the Council notes progress thus far on enhanced two-tier working and receives further reports on progress in due course.

Contact Officer:
Maggie Mooney
Ext:
7001

BACKGROUND INFORMATION AND OPTIONS

Report to Council on 11 September 2007 (CE 35/07) communicated to members that the Member/Officer Group would hold a facilitated workshop to begin developing options for Carlisle City Council’s approach to enhanced two tier working.

This workshop was held on 19 October 2007. The purpose of the workshop was to identify a number of ‘policy options’ for Carlisle City Council in response to the White Paper and the County Council’s unsuccessful unitary bid. These option were then analysed using a SWOT (strengths, weaknesses, opportunities and threats). Members of the group felt it was important to have at least one further session to further develop ideas – these will be arranged shortly.

The purpose of these sessions is to develop background information that will support future decision-making by the Council.

The Cumbrian Local Authorities Strategic Board (CLASB), which comprises the leaders and chief executives from each of the Cumbrian local authorities and the Lake District National Park Authority (LDNPA), met on 5 October 2007. A consensus on how to develop enhanced two-tier working across the sub-region of Cumbria has yet to emerge.

However at the CLASB meeting it was “acknowledged that progress in joint working could only be achieved with political buy-in from individual authorities and with flexibility to allow non-participation where improved services and/or cost savings for communities was not felt to be met. It was necessary to initiate arrangements in order to be in a position to report back progress to the DCLG”.

It was AGREED that appointed officers from each authority co-ordinate to arrange a seminar, to be held in November 2007, for relevant Members from each authority to discuss a framework for locality working.”

The Deputy Chief Executive has been nominated to represent Carlisle City Council on this group, which will meet in the first week of November. Members will be advised of the arrangements for the seminar. The ACE (Achieving Cumbrian Excellence) Programme Manager will also be a member of the group to ensure the ACE programme of work is congruent with the requirements of CLASB.
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